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1. CALL TO ORDER

2. APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR

City Council, at its Regular Business Meeting held on December 12, 2016 made
the following appointments for 2017:

Standing Policy Committee on Planning, Development and Community Services

• Councillor T. Davies
• Councillor B. Dubois
• Councillor H. Gough
• Councillor D. Hill
• Councillor Z. Jeffries

The Committee is requested to appoint a Chair and Vice Chair for 2017. 
Councillor Hill was appointed Chair for 2016.  Councillor Davies was appointed
Vice Chair for 2016.

Recommendation

That the Standing Policy Committee on Planning, Development and Community
Services appoint a Chair and Vice Chair for 2017.

3. CONFIRMATION OF AGENDA

Recommendation

That the agenda be confirmed as presented and that the speakers be heard.

4. DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST

5. ADOPTION OF MINUTES
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Recommendation

That the minutes of Regular Meeting of the Standing Policy Committee on
Planning, Development and Community Services held on December 5, 2016 be
approved.

6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

7. COMMUNICATIONS (requiring the direction of the Committee)

7.1 Delegated Authority Matters

7.1.1 Naming Requests - 'Mohyla' and 'Figley' AND Naming Advisory
Committee Quarterly Report [File No. CK 6310-1]

5 - 27

The Naming Advisory Committee has considered the attached
report of the General Manager, Community Services
Department, requesting the Committee's direction with respect to
two naming requests.

After consideration of the naming policy and its guidelines and
consultation with the Administration, the Naming Advisory
Committee is recommending that 'Mohyla' and 'Figley' be added
to the Names Master List (Unassigned) and that the report be
forwarded to City Council for information.

Recommendation

1. That 'Mohyla' and 'Figley' be added to the Names Master
List (Unassigned); and

2. That the report of the General Manager, Community
Services Department dated December 15, 2016, be
forwarded to City Council for information.

7.2 Matters Requiring Direction

7.2.1 Margi Corbett, P.O.R.C.H. Sponsorship Group of Saskatoon -
Proposed Resolution Regarding Refugees [File No. CK 100-21]

28 - 29

An email dated December 9, 2016, from Margi Corbett,
P.O.R.C.H sponsorship group of Saskatoon, with respect to a
proposed resolution regarding refugees coming to Canada, is
provided.

Recommendation

That the direction of Committee issue.
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7.2.2 Jan Coleman - Entrance Sign to Honour Joni Mitchell [File No.
CK 6310-1]

30 - 30

An email dated December 27, 2016, requesting that there be an
entrance sign to honour Joni Mitchell has been received.

Recommendation

That the information be received.

7.3 Requests to Speak (new matters)

7.3.1 Home Ice Campaign Committee and University of Saskatchewan
- Proposal [File No. CK 5500-1, x1702-1]

31 - 40

A letter dated January 3, 2017 from Tim Hodgson, Saskatoon
Chair and Kelly Boes, Executive Director, Saskatoon Minor
Hockey Association, regarding a request to speak on a proposed
twin ice facility project and a request for an increased
contribution to the project, is provided.

Recommendation

That the information be received.

7.3.2 Kevin Boychuk regarding Outdoor Community Rinks [File No.
CK 5500-1]

41 - 41

Letter received on January 3, 2017, requesting to speak on
outdoor community rinks, specifically in Sutherland Forest
Grove.

Recommendation

That the information be received.

8. REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATION

8.1 Delegated Authority Matters

8.1.1 Land Use Applications Received for the Period from November
17, 2016 to December 13, 2016 [File No. CK 4000-5, PL 4350-1,
PL 4115, PL 4300 and PL 4350]

42 - 53

Recommendation

That the January 9, 2017 report of the General Manager,
Community Services Department be received as information.
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8.1.2 2017 and 2018 Priority Initiatives - Community Development
Section [File No. CK 430-34 and RS 430-8]

54 - 57

Recommendation

That the January 9, 2017 report of the General Manager,
Community Services Department be received as information.

8.2 Matters Requiring Direction

8.2.1 Saskatoon North Partnership for Growth Regional Plan Public
Engagement Update [File No. CK 4250-1 and PL 4250-4]

58 - 60

Recommendation

That the report of the General Manager, Community Services
Department, dated January 9, 2017, be forwarded to City
Council for information.

9. MOTIONS (notice previously given)
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January 3, 2017 

Councillor Darren Hill, Chair 
Standing Policy Committee on Planning, 
Developing and Community Services 
c/o City Clerk’s Office 
City Hall, Saskatoon, SK 

Councillor Hill: 

On behalf of the sports-minded citizens of Saskatoon, the Home Ice Campaign Committee and 
the University of Saskatchewan, we respectfully submit this proposal for your consideration. 

Our community’s young hockey players have been lacking sufficient ice surfaces for many years. 
The City last built a rink, ACT, in 1981 (36 yrs ago), and the most recent private sheet of ice 
opened in 1998 when Harold Latrace added a second sheet. Yet, the number of boys and girls 
playing on Saskatoon Minor Hockey Association (SMHA) teams has grown by 15 % in the past 10 
years. 

It is relevant to note that in addition to the needs of SMHA, thousands of U of S students will use 
the twin ice facilities in Saskatoon. 

The University of Saskatchewan is preparing to help fill the gap between the number of youth 
eager to play hockey and the shortage of ice surfaces for them to enjoy Canada’s game. 

A partnership agreement has been entered into between the U of S and the Saskatoon Minor 
Hockey Association to provide 1,500 hours of much-needed ice time for the nearly 4,000 
children playing hockey in and around Saskatoon each year. This is more ice time than SMHA 
receives on any civic-operated rink. This facility will address a key priority identified in the 2015 
City of Saskatoon Recreation and Parks Master Plan. 

The U of S is committed to moving forward with a new twin ice facility at a projected cost 
exceeding $40M. This welcoming sports facility will  do  more  than  replace  the 1929  
Rutherford Rink. This new facility, in central Saskatoon, will have two ice surfaces and a gym with 
2 courts. 

Please see the attached information regarding the project plan, partners, vision, and timeline for 
development of the community twin-pad ice facility. 

We appreciate the support the City has provided so far through a $1M commitment and ask for 
your consideration in supporting this project with a significant further contribution. We have 
recently seen a great example of a partnership in Edmonton where the city has committed a 
substantial amount to a very similar project at the University of Alberta. 

Thank you, Councillor Hill and members of the committee, for the opportunity to discuss this 
exciting project. We look forward to Mr. Kelly Boes, Executive Director, Saskatoon Minor Hockey 
Association, and myself, Saskatoon Chair, Home Ice Campaign making a presentation to the 
members of the Standing Policy Committee. Vice-President of University Relations Debra 
Pozega Osburn and Home Ice Campaign Director Kent Hartshorn will also be in attendance.

Respectfully submitted, 

Tim Hodgson Kelly Boes 

Saskatoon Chair ED, Saskatoon Minor Hockey Assoc. 

Campaign Chair 
Dave King 

National 
Campaign Team 

Mike Babcock 

Lori Boesch 

Jack Brodsky 

Willie Desjardins 

Doug Hodson 

Todd McLellan 

Ron Robison 

Bill Seymour 

Hayley 
Wickenheiser 

Vaughn Wyant 

Regional 

Campaign Chairs 

Tim Hodgson 

Saskatoon 

Lori Boesch 

Regina 

Del Chapman 

Calgary 

Richard Kortje 

Vancouver 

John Gordon 

Doug Senyk 

Toronto 
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City of Saskatoon Commitment to Community 
 

 
 
 

Shaping the Participants, the Game and the Community 

The love of hockey is alive and well in our Country, Province and our City of Saskatoon. 
Canada’s game shapes the lives of players, along with coaches, officials and fans in 
many ways. Hockey promotes the development of healthy, successful, well-rounded 
citizens, who form a solid base in our strong, vibrant community. 

Rinks are about more than ice. They’re about children, youth, families, community 
spirit, leadership, teamwork, mentorship, sportsmanship, active lifestyles and skill 
development. 

We respectfully ask the City of Saskatoon to consider an increased 

investment in the Home Ice Campaign to build a twin pad ice facility 

for these reasons: 

 
1.  Severe shortage of indoor ice facilities in Saskatoon  

 

Saskatoon Minor Hockey Association (SMHA) has been short of ice 

facilities for many years. The City currently operates five indoor 

arenas – ACT Arena, Archibald Arena, Cosmo Arena, Lions Arena and 

Gordie Howe Kinsmen Arena. 

 
The City of Saskatoon last built an indoor arena 36 years ago. It was 
ACT Arena built in 1981 with two ice surfaces, one being exclusively dedicated to figure 
skating. Since then, private operators have constructed rinks in the City and surrounding 
area – this includes AgriPlace (2 sheets), Jemini (4 sheets), Harold Latrace (2 sheets), 
and Schroh (1 sheet). The most recent addition to our indoor ice arenas was the second 
ice surface at Harold Latrace . . . built 18 years ago in 1998. 

 
However, the City of Saskatoon population has grown by 34% since 1998 (1998-196,000 
2016-263,000) and minor hockey has seen a 15% increase in its participants. Youth 
participating in hockey, especially girl’s hockey, has increased because of growth. Other 
groups use indoor ice facilities for short-track speed skating, broomball, ringette, and 
figure skating. A lack of ice facilities in our city has resulted in families traveling in the 
early morning or late evening to surrounding communities to practice. 

 
In December 2015, the City of Saskatoon authored a Recreation and Parks Master Plan 
for its recreational facilities. Page 1 of the Executive Summary for the plan states “with 
Saskatoon entering a new stage of growth, planning must consider how to best respond 
to future program and infrastructure needs, not just for today’s citizens, but for the 
generations to come”. The plan identifies arena facilities as one of the City’s top 
priorities. It continues on to state “using the prioritization framework, the following 
indoor and outdoor facility priorities have been identified to guide short and mid-term 
investment decisions”. It should be noted that arena facilities ranked fourth in priority 
out of 24 categories. 
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City of Saskatoon Commitment to Community 

2. Saskatoon Minor Hockey will be allocated 1500 hours in the new facility

The Saskatoon Minor Hockey Association (SMHA) has entered into a partnership 
agreement with the University of Saskatchewan whereby SMHA will have access to 
1,500 hours of ice time per year in this new facility. 

In comparison, SMHA presently books 9,335 hours/year at all (city and private) indoor 
rinks that it accesses. The allocation represents an average of 667 hours per rink. With 
an availability of up to 1,500 hours in this new community facility, this will relieve 
many hours of travel to out of town facilities for families. 

3. The community and the University are stepping up to help

The University of Saskatchewan has supported this community facility in a big way by 
contributing significant resources including land and infrastructure. The University 
also accepts responsibility for the operation of this facility. 

Citizens of Saskatoon, some of whom are U of S alumni, believe in this project and 
have stepped up financially to see it become a reality. We have individuals in our 
community (and from Vancouver to Calgary to Toronto) that have contributed $23.6M 
to date. It must be noted and acknowledged that Merlis Belsher, whose name will be 
across the front of this building, is a visionary Saskatoon citizen that has contributed 
$12.25M to this project. Other community support, totalling $6.5M, has come from 
the Graham, Wright, Rychjohn, Van Norman and Wyant families. 

The above commitments, along with solid support from Saskatoon Minor Hockey, a 
strong Home Ice Campaign Team (prominent hockey people, alumni, and community 
business leaders), and other volunteers are all working hard to raise the remaining 
required funding. 

4. The new ice facility will see an increase in tourism dollars

This facility will have a positive financial impact on our city. The new rink will attract 
teams and their fans to Saskatoon for tournaments, camps, meals and shopping. 
Players from Clavet, Delisle, Martensville and Warman participate in Saskatoon minor 
hockey association leagues. Last year, this involved 51 teams from rural communities, 
representing approximately 800 families. Many rural families make it a tradition to 
bring their kids to summer and winter-break hockey camps at the U of S. 

This facility would be ideal for national events such as Hockey Canada’s Telus Cup or 
Hockey Canada’s Esso Cup. 

“I fell in love 

with the game 

when I was a 

little guy, four 

or five years 

old. Now I’m in 

my mid-60’s 

and still in love 

with the game.” 

-Dave King
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City of Saskatoon Commitment to Community 

Saskatoon Sports Tourism has advised our Home Ice Campaign Team that they have 

been “actively supporting the development of multi – purpose ice surfaces in Saskatoon 

for many years”. Tourism advocates that "facilities with expanded seating capacity to 

host provincial, national and international sport events are important to the economic 

development of our sport community, and our city”. Tourism Saskatoon further advises 

“There are events in curling, figure skating, speed skating, hockey, ringette, ball hockey 

and broomball that we do not bid on due to the seating capacity requirements that 

preclude using a large facility such as SaskTel Centre”. See attached letter of support. 

5. An investment by City Council in this twin ice facility will eliminate the capital and

operating costs associated with the City building a new rink

The City of Saskatoon has recognized that new indoor ice surfaces are needed in 
Saskatoon. An option could be to build its own new facility. This would require 
a significant initial investment by the City not to mention ongoing monetary 
commitments for operational issues. It would involve as a minimum: 
(a) a commitment of land for the structure and parking
(b) cost of a new ice facility
(c) cost of getting facility operational (Zamboni, nets, signage, concession facilities,
etc.);
(d) Ongoing operational costs such as staff and labour, utilities, maintenance, etc.;
(e) Ongoing costs of subsidizing any operational shortfalls on an annual basis.

As the City continues to grow, it is probable that a shortage will again develop in the next 
5, 7 or 10 years. This project deals with the immediate problem and essentially takes the 
issue off the City’s plate for several years. The City’s investment will be a defined 
monetary amount, and once that investment is made, the City will not have to contribute 
operational dollars towards what will become a very useful Saskatoon community facility. 

Note: The City of Edmonton and the University of Alberta have recently reached an 
agreement for the construction of a new facility on campus at the University of Alberta. 
The project is a twin-pad facility and is similar to the project planned for the City of 
Saskatoon. The reported cost of the Edmonton facility is $64.9 million, and the City of 
Edmonton has committed $20 million towards the project. 
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City of Saskatoon Commitment to Community 

The Importance of the City of Saskatoon’s Participation 

In conclusion, we respectfully request that the City of Saskatoon consider significantly 
increasing its financial support for this twin ice surface, multi sport facility. 

This facility will benefit the city and our community in many ways: 

 Respond to the recent City of Saskatoon Recreation and Parks Master Plan that
stated a high priority by citizens was to increase the number of ice facilities in the
city.

 Enable minor hockey to enhance programs to better meet Hockey Canada
standards for practice ice time and reduce the need for so many Saskatoon teams
to travel to rural communities to find the additional practice ice they require.

 Deliver the additional hours SMHA requires to sustain programming options to
meet the user demand.

 Provide a venue that will allow for sufficient ice time for SMHA to  host  routine
tournaments.

 Empower SMHA to apply to host National Hockey Canada Championships such as
the Telus Cup for Male Midget AAA, Esso Cup for Female Midget AAA, Keystone
Cup for Junior B and the Western Canadian Bantam Championship, which in turn
generates Tourism revenue for Saskatoon business services.

 Citizens of Saskatoon will have access to the community rink at considerably
lower cost than if the City were to pursue such a capital project alone. The City
also saves by not paying operating expenses, including staffing, repairs and
maintenance.

Additional funds of approximately $6M still need to be raised to meet the campaign 
goal. Having the City assume an all star-role with an increased commitment will help 
‘get the shovel into the ground’ immediately, allowing Saskatoon citizens to use the 
new facility by September 2018. 

This investment request coincides with the City of Saskatoon’s focus on championing 
opportunities for children and youth – our future citizens - and desire to invest in 
healthy and dynamic communities where people and employees want to work and 
live. 

Your investment will also be the catalyst for other donors, corporations and 
foundations to commit to this very worthy project for the community, university and 
province. 

Kent Hartshorn 
Campaign 
Director 
306.222.5013 
kent@dcgsk.com 
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December	16,	2016	

City	of	Saskatoon	
222	3rd	Avenue	North	
Saskatoon,	SK		S7K	0J5	
	

To	the	Members	of	City	Council	and	Administration,	

Saskatoon	Sports	Tourism	has	been	actively	supporting	the	development	of	multi	–	purpose	ice	surfaces	
in	Saskatoon	for	many	years.	Facilities	with	expanded	seating	capacity	to	host	provincial,	national	and	
international	sport	events	are	important	to	the	economic	development	of	our	sport	community,	and	our	
city.	The	development	of	new	two	ice	surfaces	and	training	facilities	at	the	University	of	Saskatoon	
(Merlis	Belsher	Place)	is	a	major	step	forward	for	our	community.	We	are	facing	huge	challenges	in	
luring	sport	events	to	Saskatoon,		as	more	and	municipalities	develop	facilities	with	multiple	ice	surfaces	
(four	to	six	sheets	of	ice)	with	the	necessary	seating	capacity	to	host	provincial,	national	and	
international	competitions.	There	is	no	questioning	the	need	for	such	a	facility	for	our	sport	community.	
The	current	host	rotation	of	many	of	our	winter	sports	(hockey,	ringette,	broomball,	curling,	etc.)	
requires	us	to	bid	on	events	for	2020	and	beyond	and	the	competition	is	very	stiff.		

There	are	events	in	curling,	figure	skating,	speed	skating,	hockey,	ringette,	ball	hockey	and	broomball	
that	we	do	not	bid	on	due	to	the	seating	capacity	requirements	that	preclude	using	a	large	facility	such	
as	SaskTel	Centre.	Our	city	has	an	outstanding	reputation	for	hosting	and	sponsorship	of	national	and	
international	events,	and	there	are	many	sports	organizations	that	would	love	to	add	Saskatoon	to	their	
rotation.	Sports	tourism	is	the	fastest	growing	tourism	segment	in	Canada,	worth	$5.2	billion	dollars	
annually.	The	economic	impact	of	sport	events	is	important	to	our	economy,	especially	when	the	
economy	is	struggling.	Championships	need	to	occur	annually,	regardless	of	the	current	economic	
outlook.	Saskatoon	Sports	Tourism	fully	supports	the	Saskatoon	Minor	Hockey	Association’s	efforts	to	
secure	additional	civic	funding	to	assist	in	completing	Merlis	Belsher	Place	as	quickly	as	possible.		

Sincerely,	

	
	
Randy	Fernets	
Managing	Director	
Saskatoon	Sports	Tourism	
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ROUTING: Community Services Dept. – SPC on PDCS  DELEGATION: n/a 
January 9, 2017 – File No. CK 4000-5, PL 4350-1, PL 4115, PL 4300, and PL 4350 
Page 1 of 1 

 

Land Use Applications Received for the Period from 
November 17, 2016 to December 13, 2016 

 

Recommendation 

That the information be received. 

 
Topic and Purpose 
The purpose of this report is to provide detailed information on land use applications 
received by the Community Services Department for the period from 
November 17, 2016 to December 13, 2016. 
 
Report 
Each month, land use applications are received and processed by the Community 
Services Department; see Attachment 1 for a detailed description of these applications. 
 
Public Notice 
Public notice, pursuant to Section 3 of Public Notice Policy No. C01-02, is not required. 
 
Attachment 
1. Land Use Applications 
 
Report Approval 
Reviewed and 
Approved by:  Lesley Anderson, Acting General Manager, Community Services Department 
 
S/Reports/2017/PD/Land Use Apps/PDCS – Land Use Apps – January 9, 2017/lc 
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ROUTING: Community Services Dept. – SPC on PDCS  DELEGATION: Lynne Lacroix/Kevin Kitchen 
January 9, 2017 – File No. CK 430-34 and RS 430-8 
Page 1 of 4 

 

2017 and 2018 Priority Initiatives - Community Development Section 
 

Recommendation 

That the information be received. 

 
Topic and Purpose 
This report provides a summary of the priority social and community development 
initiatives underway and to be carried out in 2017 and 2018 by the Recreation and 
Community Development Division.   
 
Report Highlights 
1. As part of ongoing planning and working to achieve a good quality of life and 

ensuring the social well-being of the residents, the Community Development 
Section (Community Development) of the Recreation and Community 
Development Division has identified five priority social and community 
development initiatives for 2017 and 2018.  

 
Strategic Goal 
The work of the Community Development team supports many aspects of the City of 
Saskatoon’s (City) Strategic Goal of Quality of Life, specifically: 

i) ensuring existing and future leisure centres, and other recreational 
facilities, are accessible, physically and financially, and meet community 
needs; 

ii) strengthening relations with local Aboriginal organizations; 

iii) developing partnerships and programs with Aboriginal organizations that 
will assist in enhancing economic, employment, and training opportunities; 

iv) supporting community building through direct investment, community 
development expertise, and support to volunteers on civic boards, 
committees, and community associations; 

v) building capacity within the community to address a broad range of issues 
and build consensus around collaborative responses; 

vi) implementing the Immigration Action Plan; 

vii) implementing the Municipal Culture Plan; 

viii) reducing and preventing crime and providing protective services in the 
Downtown core and neighbourhoods; and 

ix) developing age-friendly initiatives to enhance quality of life as people age. 
 
Background 
Community Development is a multi-disciplinary team organized into three work units:  
Diversity and Social Development, Neighbourhood Services, and Arts and Culture.  
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2017 and 2018 Priority Initiatives – Community Development Section 
 

Page 2 of 4 

 

Whether it be through community association programs, public art, community grants, 
Aboriginal leadership initiatives, or anti-racism education, Community Development 
strives to ensure that a diversity of residents are included, engaged, and respected in 
efforts to enhance quality of life in Saskatoon.     
 
Report 
Five Priority Social and Community Development Initiatives for 2017 and 2018 
Community Development has identified five priority initiatives for 2017 and 2018:  
 
1. Clarifying the Role of the City in Social Development  

Historically, the City played a minor role in addressing social issues in the 
community.  In 2008, the City’s mandate in social development expanded to include 
community-based social-serving agencies and coordination and provision of support 
services to volunteer and community-based social-serving agencies.  This expanded 
mandate saw the City facilitate low-cost and no-cost access to civic leisure centres; 
play a lead in graffiti reduction education; provide cash funding and tax abatements 
to qualifying social-serving agencies; and support community initiatives, such as the 
Saskatoon Poverty Reduction Partnership and the Saskatoon Downtown Youth 
Centre Inc. – EGADZ.   
 
More often, the City is being invited to deliberations where urban social policies and 
programs are first being discussed and developed.  From housing to health disparity, 
to food security, to crime prevention, other levels of government, as well as social-
serving agencies, are calling on the City to help find solutions.   
 
While the City has often agreed to sit at these deliberations, role clarity and 
municipal capacity need to be explored before more commitments are made, as 
these commitments are often long term.  To this end, Community Development is 
reviewing all ways in which the City currently participates, either actively or 
passively, in social development.  The findings will be documented in an 
environmental scan, followed by a directions document that will identify where and 
how the City can contribute to social development in Saskatoon. 

 
2. Local Immigration Partnership  

The City has worked with community partners and agencies over a number of years 
to develop and implement an Immigration Action Plan to address the needs of 
newcomers (immigrants and refugees) to the community.  In 2014, community 
stakeholders were engaged to explore options for increased community coordination 
and enhanced service delivery to better meet the needs of newcomers.   
 
In 2015, after further consultation with community partners, the City submitted an 
application to the federal government for funding to support a Local Immigration 
Partnership (LIP) in the community.  In late 2016, the City received approval, in 
principle, for three-year funding from the federal government through Immigration, 
Refugees, and Citizenship Canada (IRCC) for the establishment of a Saskatoon LIP.  
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A LIP is generally defined as a committee of community leaders from sectors, such 
as health, employment, education, local government, and settlement services, 
whose purpose is to coordinate and enhance the delivery of services to newcomers.  
LIPs exist in cities across Canada from Halifax to Regina to Victoria.    
 
Before beginning formal negotiations with IRCC for the establishment of a 
Saskatoon LIP, Community Development is studying how a LIP would be structured 
and would function in the Saskatoon context.  The City’s initial role in the Saskatoon 
LIP will include hosting the project until such time that it becomes a community-led 
initiative.       
 

3. Anti-Racism Education Strategy 
In 2005, the City became the first member of the Canadian Coalition of 
Municipalities Against Racism and Discrimination (CCMARD); in May 2008, the City 
signed the official declaration of the CCMARD.  Since that time, the City’s Cultural 
Diversity and Race Relations Coordinator has been working in the area of anti-
racism education, delivering anti-racism education sessions for the Corporation and 
community stakeholders.  In 2015, a formal Anti-Racism Education Implementation 
Strategy was completed, including the Anti-Racism Public Education Campaign - I 
AM THE BRIDGE.  Goals of the anti-racism strategy coincide with the City’s desire 
to further educate the community on the issue of racism and how citizens can be 
encouraged to be leaders in its elimination.     
 
Implementation of the next phase of the strategy will begin in spring of 2017 with a 
multi-media campaign, complemented by billboards, bus advertisements, and 
posters, featuring the stories of Saskatoon residents who have experienced racism, 
and identifying ways in which all residents can help eliminate racism.  

 
4. Supports to Community Organizations 

Saskatoon’s 48 neighbourhood community associations are an integral part of the 
City’s social fabric.  They provide opportunities for social interaction, allow for 
meaningful citizen participation, and offer a wide range of sport, recreation, and 
cultural programs at the neighbourhood level.  Supporting these associations are 
eight community consultants who provide a vital link between the community and 
various City departments, providing information on City initiatives and listening to 
community suggestions, ideas, and concerns.   
 
What has also emerged in recent years is the recognition that community defines 
itself beyond geography – language, culture, age, and gender are other types of 
community.  Community Development is committed to examining ways in which it 
can better support targeted communities of interest, in addition to neighbourhood 
community associations.  An assessment of how the Recreation and Community 
Development Division can further support other organized communities of interest 
will be forthcoming in 2018.  

  

56



2017 and 2018 Priority Initiatives – Community Development Section 
 

Page 4 of 4 

 

 
5. Culture Plan Refresh 

The Culture Plan was adopted by City Council in September 2011 and laid out a ten-
year vision for culture in Saskatoon; it is built around six strategic directions:  

i) Arts and Culture Sector; 
ii) Heritage; 
iii) Diversity; 
iv) Youth; 
v) Neighbourhoods; and 
vi) City Centre. 

 
Community Development staff will undertake a Culture Plan refresh in 2017.  The 
refresh will involve a review of the implementation recommendations of the 
2011 Plan, identify the recommendations that have been completed, and develop 
Culture Plan priorities and implementation recommendations for the 2018 to 2022 
period. 
 

Other Considerations/Implications 
There are no options, financial, environmental, policy, privacy, or CPTED implications or 
considerations; a communication plan is not required at this time. 
 
Due Date for Follow-up and/or Project Completion 
There is no follow-up required from this report. 
 
Public Notice 
Public notice, pursuant to Section 3 of Public Notice Policy No. C01-021, is not required. 
 
Report Approval 
Written by: Kevin Kitchen, Community Development Manager, Recreation and 

Community Development 
Reviewed by: Lynne Lacroix, Director of Recreation and Community Development 
Approved by: Lesley Anderson, Acting General Manager, Community Services Department 
 
S/Reports/2017/RCD/PDCS – 2017 and 2018 Priority Initiatives - Community Development Section/ks 
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Saskatoon North Partnership for Growth Regional Plan 
Public Engagement Update 
 

Recommendation 

That the report of the General Manager, Community Services Department, dated 
January 9, 2017, be forwarded to City Council for information. 
 

Topic and Purpose 
The purpose of this report is to provide an update on 2017 public engagement activities 
planned for the Saskatoon North Partnership for Growth Regional Plan. 
 

Report Highlights 
1. A public open house is planned for the Saskatoon North Partnership for Growth 

(P4G) Regional Plan on January 24, 2017.  Stakeholder and rights holder 
information sessions will occur the same week.  Supporting online engagement 
begins on the open house date and will continue for one month. 

2. Materials to be presented at the open house and information sessions, as well as 
posted online, include updated land use descriptions and an overview of the 
proposed governance model. 

3. Advertising will be coordinated in multiple ways, including print, online, and mail-
outs. 

4. The P4G Regional Plan project has a targeted completion of April 2017. 
 

Strategic Goal 
The City of Saskatoon’s Strategic Goal of Sustainable Growth refers to the strategy of 
collaborative planning with regional partners and stakeholders. 
 

Background 
The P4G is a partnership, established in 2014, between the Cities of Saskatoon, 
Martensville, and Warman, the Town of Osler, and the Rural Municipality (RM) of 
Corman Park.  The partnership’s primary goal is to complete a regional plan, with a 
target completion date of April 2017. 
 

The P4G consists of two committees:  the Regional Oversight Committee (ROC), which 
is the decision-making body and consists of elected officials, and the Planning and 
Administration Committee, which provides advice to the ROC and consists of planning 
and administration staff. 
 

Three public open houses have been held for the project as follows: 

 June 2 and June 3, 2015 - These open houses introduced the project to the 
public.  The vision, guiding principles, and strategic directions, as well as the 
Interim Development Strategy were presented.  Approximately 120 people 
attended. 

58



Saskatoon North Partnership for Growth Regional Plan Public Engagement Update 
 

Page 2 of 3 

 

 

 February 11, 2016 - Building on the information presented and comments 
received from the first two open houses, a draft land use plan and land use 
categories were presented at this open house.  More than 250 people attended, 
and 84 online comments were provided. 

 
Online engagement opportunities were also available for these events.  All materials 
from these open houses are available on the project website at 
www.partnershipforgrowth.ca. 
 
In addition to the public engagement noted above, there has been thorough stakeholder 
and rights holder engagement throughout the project by means of information sessions 
and one-on-one meetings. 
 
Report 
In Person and Online Engagement 
The P4G will be hosting the following public engagements in early 2017: 
1) a public open house on January 24, 2017, at the Wanuskewin Heritage Park; 
2) regional stakeholder and rights holder meetings the week of the public open 

house; and 
3) supporting online engagement starting on January 24, 2017, and continuing for 

one month. 
 
Meetings with stakeholders and rights holders will be coordinated to provide more 
detailed dialogue with key groups regarding the progress of the P4G Regional Plan.  A 
template similar to the sessions conducted in February 2016 will be used. 
 
The intent of these public engagement activities is to provide updates on the 
development of the P4G Regional Plan, and to provide additional material for review 
and feedback.  These engagements will be coordinated to provide follow up to the 
February 2016 engagement, and to continue dialogue with the stakeholders and rights 
holders. 
 
Materials to be Presented 
The materials to be presented include the following: 
1) an updated Land Use Concept Map along with information regarding changes; 
2) updates to the land use category descriptions with highlighted changes from the 

February 2016 engagement.  These descriptions will include updated lists of 
intended, interim, and restricted uses in these areas; 

3) a summary of the Green Network Study Area (GNSA), formerly known as the 
Conservation and Drainage Area, including a description of the methods used to 
create the GNSA and the general process for future refinements of it.  The GNSA 
is intended to help manage regional stormwater storage and drainage, provide a 
connected network of green space, and protect significant viewsheds; 

4) a broad overview of the governance model, with a focus on proposed changes to 
current municipal processes; and 
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5) any other materials endorsed by the ROC to share at the engagement. 
 
Advertisements 
Advertisements and outreach to the public will be coordinated in multiple ways, 
including: 

a) posters/flyers; 
b) newspaper advertisements; 
c) postcard mail-outs to residents of the RM of Corman Park; 
d) email invitations; and 
e) social media and websites. 

 
Public and/or Stakeholder Involvement 
Previous public, stakeholder, and rights holder involvement in the P4G Regional Plan 
project has been noted in this report. 
 
Communication Plan 
Details of how the upcoming engagement opportunities for the P4G Regional Plan 
project will be promoted and communicated have been noted in this report. 
 
Other Considerations/Implications 
There are no options, policy, financial, environmental, privacy, or CPTED implications or 
considerations. 
 
Due Date for Follow-up and/or Project Completion 
The P4G Regional Plan project has a targeted completion of April 2017. 
 
Public Notice 
Public notice, pursuant to Section 3 of Public Notice Policy No. C01-021, is not required. 
 
Report Approval 
Written by: Christine Gutmann, P4G Regional Plan Project Manager 
Reviewed by: Lesley Anderson, Director of Planning and Development 
Approved by: Randy Grauer, General Manager, Community Services Department 
 
S/Reports/2017/PD/PDCS – Saskatoon North Partnership for Growth Regional Plan Public Engagement Update/lc 
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